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REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING  

AND ON COMPLIANCE AND OTHER MATTERS BASED ON AN  
AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS PERFORMED IN ACCORDANCE WITH 

GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS 

Acting Secretary Reginald S. Hinton and Management of Department of Revenue 

As part of our audit of the State of North Carolina’s financial statements, we have audited 
selected elements of the Department of Revenue’s financial statements, as of and for the year 
ended June 30, 2008.  Our report on the State of North Carolina’s financial statements is 
included in the State’s Comprehensive Annual Financial Report.  Our financial statement 
audit scope at the Department of Revenue included the following: 

• General Fund – General Statewide Revenues and Related Accounts 

• Highway and Highway Trust Funds – Taxes and Related Accounts 

The audit results described below are in relation to our audit scope at the Department and not 
to the State of North Carolina as a whole. 

We conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the 
United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in 
Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States. 

Internal Control Over Financial Reporting 

In planning and performing our audit, we considered the Department’s internal control over 
financial reporting as a basis for designing our auditing procedures for the purpose of 
expressing our opinion on the State’s financial statements, but not for the purpose of 
expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Department’s internal control over financial 
reporting.  Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the 
Department’s internal control over financial reporting. 

A control deficiency exists when the design or operation of a control does not allow 
management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to 
prevent or detect misstatements on a timely basis.  A significant deficiency is a control 
deficiency, or combination of control deficiencies, that adversely affects the entity’s ability to 
initiate, authorize, record, process, or report financial data reliably in accordance with 
generally accepted accounting principles such that there is more than a remote likelihood that 





 
ORDERING INFORMATION 

Audit reports issued by the Office of the State Auditor can be obtained from the web site at 
www.ncauditor.net.  Also, parties may register on the web site to receive automatic email 
notification whenever reports of interest are issued.  Otherwise, copies of audit reports may be 
obtained by contacting the: 

Office of the State Auditor 
State of North Carolina 
2 South Salisbury Street 
20601 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-0601 

Telephone: 919/807-7500 

Facsimile: 919/807-7647 
 

http://www.ncauditor.net/

